Minutes

Full Board of Supervisors Meeting & Public Hearing

Draft FY2024 District Administrative Budget


December 7, 2022
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held their regularly scheduled board meeting and Public Hearing on December 7, 2022 via zoom and at the St. Albans Town Hall at 6:30 PM.
	Supervisors Present:

Buermann, Bob – So. Hero   
Clark, David – Fletcher               

Dodd, Stephen – Sheldon

Doremus, Mark – Bakersfield - zoom 
Kade, Barry – Montgomery 

Lambert, Paul – Georgia – zoom 
Supervisors Absent:
Green, Tim – Richford
Henry, Josie – Alburg 
St. Francis, April – Highgate
Tibbits, Jaime – Fairfield 


	Micheli, Carlo – Swanton - zoom

Richards, Jim - No. Hero – zoom
Tuck, Joyce – Isle La Motte

Voegele, Al - St. Albans Town

Others Present:

John Leddy, Executive Director
Pam Bolster, Finance - zoom 
Guests: 



   Mr. Leddy asked for a motion to have Mr. Voegele chair the meeting as the Interim Chair Jaime

   Tibbits was not available for this meeting.  Mr. Buermann made the motion that Mr. Voegele who
   has been board chairman in the past, chair this meeting in Ms. Tibbits absence.  Ms. Tuck 
   seconded the motion. Mr. Voegele called the meeting to order at 6:30PM
   Mr. Lambert made a motion to delay closing the Public Hearing until 7PM to allow ample time 

   For Public Comments on the Budget.  Mr. Doremus seconded the motion.  All were in favor and \

   the motion passed.
1) Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  None
2)   Vote: Minutes of the August 3, 2022 November 2, 2022 NWSWD Board Meeting: 
Ms. Tuck made a motion to accept both sets of minutes as written.  Mr. Doremus seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
3) Public Comments: None.  Mr. Beurman made a motion to close the public hearing.  Mx. Tuck seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
4)   Staff Reports:

a) Executive Director Report:
Mr. Leddy gave an update on personnel noting the new Program Coordinator for Outreach & Education and Communications, Alison Corn had started.  He stated that we found a temporary roll off driver as primary driver will be out on short term disability and that the compost collection driver that had been hired did not show up on his first day without contact.
Mr. Leddy noted that the Rigid Plastic Diversion Program was going well with a load just shipped and with a load of plastic film ready to go as well.  He noted an article that he will send to everyone that deals with recycling of plastics through a chemical process to fuel.

Discussion of plastic recycling and transportation including export issues in supplying Canada with material.
b) Finance Report:
Ms. Bolster directed the board to the P&L and stated that though we are on track to date it is just barely.  She noted that drop off site proceeds are slowing down for the winter season and that we should see a slight bump just before the holidays.  The last few days in Georgia have only seen approximately 30 people per day.  Payments and Receipts have been solid and she has no major concerns at this point in time.
5)  Committee Reports:  

1) Finance:
a) Discussion and Vote:  Shall the Board adopt the Draft FY2024 District Administrative Budge as Warned or amended?
A thorough discussion of assessments, surcharges and drop off site fees ensued.  Ms. Bolster noted that a decision was necessary for the budget deficiency of $4,641.97 as to whether to allocate surplus fund to cover the deficiency.  FY22 generated surplus cannot be utilized as the audit for FY22 is not complete.  Ms. Bolster suggested that this amount be allocated from revenue reserves.  Mr. Buermann made a motion to accept the draft budget and to authorize a line item be added to show the deficiency is to be covered by Current Revenue Reserves.  Ms. Tuck seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

b) Discussion and Vote:  Shall the Board set the FY2024 District Municipal Assessment at $1.20 per capita based on the most recent census date, with a due date of November 15, 2023, and direct the District Treasurer to issue warrants to member municipalities?

Mr. Buermann made a motion to increase the municipal assessment to $1.20 per capita and to authorize the treasurer to issue warrants to member municipalities with that rate.  Mr. Kade seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

c) Discussion and Vote:  Allocation of the FY22 Budget Surplus:  

Ms. Bolster questioned the board as to whether any allocation can occur as the audit is not 100% complete to date.  Board members deferred the allocation until audit completion.

2) Building:

a) Discussion and Vote:  Shall the Board resolve to engage in a renovation project of the District’s Georgia Recycling Facility and warn for a District wide vote to incur debt to do so.

Discussion of timing, warnings and special meetings, ballots and town contact and the process including absentee ballots occurred.  Mr. Leddy stated that Town Clerks become designees for the whole procedure but will research to ensure of the responsibilities on both sides as well as cost responsibilities.  Mr. Richards asked Mr. Leddy to clarify what he is looking for in this meeting to which Mr. Leddy stated that the resolution paperwork is just the intent of The District to call for a Special District Meeting on March 7th, 2023 which seeks voter approval to incur long term debt.  Discussion of paperwork wording ensued.  Mr. Dodd made a motion to approve the proposed resolution in the package with one change, to remove “hereby” from the third paragraph and to replace with “intend to”.  Mr. Richards seconded the motion.  Ms. Bolster as clerk was asked if she was comfortable signing this resolution to which she affirmed she was.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
3) Operations:

a) Alburgh Transfer Station:  No Update

Mr. Leddy noted to the board he had not heard back from Highgate in relation to the Permanent Easement they have requested.  Ms. Tuck noted that she was extremely uncomfortable granting a permanent easement to them.  Discussion Ensued.  The issue will be discussed again at future meetings. 

4) Administration:  No Action

Ms. Tuck suggested that due to District growth and necessity, for the FY25 budget the District should look into HR assistance with the suggestion of partnering with another entity and sharing services.  Discussion occurred.

5) Executive:  No Action

6) Other Business/Announcements:  None
 Board Adjourned at 8:25 PM
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